
CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING - MONDAY, JANUARY 11, 2016 

LIBRARY MEETING ROOM 
380 N. WILMOR ROAD – 6:30 P.M. 

 
Mayor Manier called the Special meeting of Monday, January 11, 2016 to order at 6:30 p.m. in 
the Library Meeting Room at Five Points Washington. 
 

Call to Order 

Present and answering roll call were Aldermen Brownfield, Brucks, T. Gee, Moss, Butler, 
Dingledine, J. Gee, and Maxwell.  
 

Roll Call 
 

Also present was City Administrator Culotta, Controller Joanie Baxter, Director of Public 
Works Ed Andrews, P & D Director Jon Oliphant, Police Chief Don Volk, City Treasurer Ellen 
Dingledine, City Clerk Pat Brown, and members of the press.  
 

 

Mayor Manier asked for a moment of silence in memory of Part-time Police Commander Tony 
Maggio who passed away on January 7, 2016. He shared the Police Chief Don Volk will say a 
few words following the Pledge. All present stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Chief Volk shared that Tony had been battling cancer over the past three years and served the 
Police Department over 28-years beginning in 1987 as an auxiliary officer. He shared that he 
was part of the first class of certified part-time officers and rose to the rank of Sergeant in 2005, 
Commander in 2010, and received the Part-time Officer of the Year award in 2012. He shared 
that Tony especially like working the Good Neighbor Days festival as well as the St. Jude 
running event. He shared that the St. Jude folks grew fond of Tony and always asked for him to 
be a part of the event. He always had a smile, was selfless, and dedicated to his city. He shared 
that when the tornado hit Tony was at church and headed to the station to work even though he 
and both of his daughters had lost their homes, and he continued to help daily through the 
recovery process. He shared that he was thankful for Tony’s 28-years of service, to call him 
friend, and he will be sadly missed. Mayor Manier shared that Jack Stone from the St. Jude 
runners spoke to him at the visitation and asked if Tony’s wife Judy could take up the lead this 
year for the run as she would typically accompany him. Alderman J. Gee shared that Tony 
always worked the art fair as well and always looked forward to him being there. He shared that 
he had a great personality and attitude and was a great guy who will be missed. Alderman 
Brownfield shared that he had not had the opportunity to know Tony well but he remembers an 
issue with an opposing JFL team where Tony was asked to step in as a presence to help keep 
order and he will be missed by many.  
 

Pledge of Allegiance  
Moment of Silence 

None. 
 

Audience Comments 

Mayor Manier requested Council approval of the following Liquor Commission appointment: 
City Administrator Jim Culotta. Alderman J. Gee moved and Alderman Maxwell seconded to 
concur with the appointment as presented. On roll call the vote was:  
Ayes:  8  Dingledine, Moss, Brucks, Butler, T. Gee, Brownfield, Maxwell, J. Gee 
Nays:  0 
Motion declared carried. 
 

Appointment: Liquor 
Commission, Jim 
Culotta 

At 6:37 p.m. Alderman T. Gee moved and Alderman Moss seconded to adjourn. 
Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.   
 

Adjournment 

  
______________________________________________  

                                                                           Patricia S. Brown, City Clerk  
  
 


